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Inter-Service Club Council of the City of Fairfax

Volume 41, Number 3

  2 December 2015


Next Meeting:
Wednesday, January 6, 2016
12:00 PM

Red Lobster Restaurant, Fairfax


ISCC Minutes 4 November 2015

Vice President Hoffman called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM.  Seventeen individuals representing 15 organizations were present.  Suzanne Grimsley, the new Women’s Club representative, Maureen Andretta, representing Service Source, the newest member of the ISCC, and Kathy Tamilin, representing Shepherds Center, were introduced. Vice President Hoffman gave the invocation and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Thought for the Day

“No duty is more urgent than that of returning thanks.”                                                                                              James Allen

OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary- The minutes of the October meeting were approved as read.

Vice President- no report

Treasurer Lauther reported a 30 September balance of $1,211.05

OLD BUSINESS
Membership Update; Service Source is now a member of the ISCC.

Member Organization Visits: Pete Conklin formally thanked President Larson for coming to the Fairfax Station to present the VOY award to the Friends of Fairfax Station awardee.

The web site is live, and has been updated to add Service Source.

The amendment to the Fairfax ISCC Bylaws presented at the October meeting was unanimously approved.

NEW BUSINESS

Installation; 2015-2016 Officers:  Dave Hartmann installed the 2015-2016 Vice President Art Jones, Secretary Cathy Kelleher, and Treasurer Connie Lauther.  President Larson will be installed in December.
Last minute thought:

 “Give thanks for a little and you will find a lot.”                                                                       Hansa Proverb 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:47 PM

City of Fairfax
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Parks\/Recreation

City of Fairfax
“Amasing Experiences’”




The new Leisure Times will be out soon! Check out the new classes we have to offer.

Festival of Lights and Carols

December 5, 2015 

Old Town Hall and Old Town Square

Pancake Breakfast with Santa  - Go to Fire Station #3 – proceeds benefit FVFD - $5 for Adults and $3 for children ages 3-12; 3 and under are free.

Lunch with Santa - Children ages 10 and under can enjoy lunch with Santa at Old Town Hall. Two lunch seatings will be offered.  Tickets are $6 per child.

Entertainment:

12noon – Daniels Run Singers

1pm - Central Campus Lyric Choir

1:30pm – Girl Scouts Unit 55-6

2pm – Vienna Falls Chorus

3pm – Trinity Brass

4pm – Sonic Six

5pm – Patriot Pitches

Tree Lighting Ceremony - Come enjoy caroling and lighting of the Christmas tree in the winter wonderland of Old Town Square beginning at 5:30pm.  

Celtic Christmas 2015

December 5, 2015 – 7:30pm

Come and enjoy the City of Fairfax’s 9th annual Celtic Christmas. The show will take place on December 5 at 7:30pm at Old Town Hall. Admission is $5 for adults – kids 12 and under are free. Celtic Christmas is supported in part by a grant from the City of Fairfax Commission on the Arts.

Volunteers Needed for Special Events

The City of Fairfax is looking for volunteers that would be interested in working a variety of special events in the city to include the 4th of July Parade, Fall Festival, Holiday Craft Show and Festival of Lights and Carols.  A small time commitment (2 or more hours) is requested to help with administration duties prior to an event and working the actual event (activity leader, balloon handler, etc.) There are many fun jobs to be had.  Please contact Mitzi Taylor at 703-385-1710 or mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov for more information.

Mitzi Taylor:  mitzi.taylor@fairfaxva.gov, 
 Chocolate Lovers Festival Committee (CLFC) –  The CLFC is working on new events for the 2016 Chocolate Lovers Festival …. We will have more to announce regarding this in the January newsletter, as well as the 2016 CLFC Grant Recipient.  If your organization would like to sponsor an event at the Festival, please contact Mitzi Taylor or Beverly Myers.  We are also always looking for volunteers to help out.  If you or anyone you know (many students get service hours for volunteering) would like to help out please contact Mitzi or Beverly.

Independence Day Celebration Committee (IDCC) – Plans are in full swing for the 2016 July 4th celebration.  The event’s theme for 2016 will be “Celebrate 50 Years” as we prepare for the 50th parade.  Requests have gone out to graphic artists for the 2016 logo.  If you, or anyone you know is interested in submitting a logo, the guidelines are as follows:  The logo must be kept very simple, not too detailed, with clean bold lines; refrain from intricate detail; and please keep to larger font sizes.  The logo will be placed on red, white and blue backgrounds so color use is unlimited.  This logo will be used on t-shirts, baseball caps, advertising material and for the celebration’s program front cover.  The artist will receive $100 for usage and rights to the logo.  The entry will be judged on the quality of the artwork and its relation to the celebration and its theme.  Please incorporate the theme name – “Celebrating 50 Years”, “City of Fairfax, VA” and “July 4, 2016” in the artwork.  All artwork should be sized on 4x4 minimum to 8x10 maximum paper and can be pencil or pen and ink on white paper.  The entry may also be computer generated using Adobe Illustrator, Quark or similar programs; files should be saved as EPS or TIFF and also in a Vector format and submitted on disk or CD.  The artwork should be dark enough to be scanned and bold enough to be silkscreened (fine lines will not show on silkscreen).  Upon selection, the winning designer must submit the original layered adobe illustrator (.ai) or photoshop (.psd) file.  The file will be used by the City of Fairfax television department to create animated elements of the logo in graphics used in the promotional video for the event and parade coverage.  The deadline for artwork is January 8, 2016.  The artwork should be delivered to:  CITY OF FAIRFAX PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT; ATTN:  MITZI TAYLOR, PARADE LOGO; 10455 Armstrong Street; FAIRFAX, VA  22030,  A reminder that the 2016 valentines (Picco’s Pizza) are on sale at the City of Fairfax Museum & Visitor Center, from the City of Fairfax Parks and Recreation, and from any IDCC member.  When you purchase the valentine for $5 you get coupon with it that is good for $5 to be used at the Taste of Chocolate during the Chocolate Lovers Festival.  The IDCC is always looking for volunteers to help with the July 4th celebration as well as groups and organizations to submit an entry for the parade.

Beverly Myers: bmyers@wcsr.com
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Civitan Club of Fairfax 

After a busy November, the Fairfax Civitan Club relaxes a bit in December.  We do host some parties at small group homes for individuals with intellectual and developmental disabilities, such as one party on 5 December.   Our holiday party for our Club members is on Sunday 13 December, with a potluck meal,  lots of good fellowship, and a “yankee swap” of presents.  During the month, we continue our sales of fruitcake and of White House Christmas ornaments.  

David Hartmann: chartmann@cox.net
Downtown Fairfax Coalition
Shop Small Business for the holidays and don't forget our wonderful downtown shops.
Jim Wyckoff, Jr.:  jcwyckoffjr@aol.com
[image: image8.jpg]





FAIRFAX FERNS 


GARDEN CLUB

The Fairfax Ferns will be enjoying their annual “Soup and Salad” holiday social on Monday December 14 at the home of Justine Harris.  Interesting and unusual soups are provided by members as well as much other food!  Members exchange garden type ornaments. 

On January 16 the members invite their mates to join them for the “12th Night” party.  Hostess

Is Maggie Pfeifle.  

I hope some of you attended the Flower Show at the Library during Fall Festival. Visitors were pleasantly surprised at the arrangements and horticulture.  Hildie Carney won the club’s 
“Best in Show” and the Club’s Perpetual Trophy, (photo) The Horticultural Award was won

By Justine Harris.  The Novice Award was won by Eileen Tumelty.

Hildie Carney: hildcarn31@aol.com
President:  Karen Rindal

ariintl@att.net
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Fairfax VA Harley

 Owners Group

As the winter season approaches Fairfax Harley Owners Group shifts into the holiday spirit along with getting bikes and riding plans ready for next year.  New destinations are eagerly anticipated.

We continued our tradition of sharing a Thanksgiving dinner with all the trimmings to 135 of our fellow citizens, who happen to be homeless, at The Lamb Center on November 25th.  Volunteers helped with the serving and the warmth of good food and fellowship was abundant on a very nice sunny day. We are thankful indeed for this association.

Over 100 Christmas Stockings are in the process of being filled to support the Salvation Army’s Christmas Program.  We are not sure who has the most fun, those that fill them or the families who empty them during the holidays.  The Christmas stockings are now starting to return filled with gifts that will bring joy to parents and children who will likely not receive much else.  Cash donations will also help fill the gift lists. Certainly the holiday spirit is in the air and we are grateful for this opportunity to share.

On December 12th we will be busy at Santa’s Workshop at the Salvation Army to help put food in boxes, put bikes and other toys together and assemble gift boxes for less fortunate families. This is a great time to work for a great cause. On December 15 thru 17, we will be on hand to help deliver the Christmas packages to the families qualified by the Salvation Army. More great times.

Cliff Wilke has been elected as our Director for 2016-2017.  A new Board will take shape in the weeks to come and then will develop its plans for 2016.  In addition to riding activities and safety training, community support activities will be similar to 2015 and a solid component of our 2016 Program. 

Our Chapter membership includes 650 members who are a diverse and energetic group.  The Chapter publishes a monthly newsletter and maintains its own web page at www.fairfaxhog.com.

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays.                                      

Larry Larson: larry.d.larson@verizon.net   
[image: image10.png]


Fairfax City


Regional Library

Tuesday, Dec. 1-Thursday, Dec. 31

Genealogy Help Desk

Bring your family history stumpers

to an expert. Make an appointment at

the Virginia Room desk or call 703-

293-6227, option 6. Adults.

Tuesday, Dec. 1-Thursday, Dec. 31

One-on-One English Conversation

Practice

Practice speaking English with a

volunteer tutor. Call to make an

appointment. Adults.

Tuesday, Dec. 1-Thursday, Dec. 31

Personalized Internet/Microsoft

Office Tutoring

Learn how to use the Web or increase

your skills. Call for appointment. Age

13 & up.

Tuesday, Dec. 1-Thursday, Dec. 31

Tales to Tails

Need practice reading? Read aloud to

a friendly, trained therapy dog. Call

for dates and times or register online. Age 6-12.
Tuesdays in December, 10:30

Tuesday Morning English

Conversation Group

Practice speaking English with others

and improve your skills. Adults.*

Tuesdays in December, 2:00

Thursdays, Dec. 3, 10, 17, 7:00

Library Tech Help

Get your library-related electronic

resources questions answered.

Includes help with eBooks and

compatible devices. Adults.*

Tuesdays in December, 7:00

English Conversation Group

Practice speaking English with others

and improve your skills. Adults.*

Thursday, Dec. 3, 10:30

Preschool Storytime

Build your child’s early literacy skills

while enjoying stories, songs and

activities. Age 3-5 with adult.

Thursday, Dec. 3, 7:00

Computer Deconstruction

Join TechShop DC-Arlington as

we deconstruct old computers and

learn about their component parts.

Cosponsored by Friends of the City of

Fairfax Regional Library. Age 12-18.
Saturdays, Dec. 5, 12, 19, 10:30

Preparation for the U.S.

Citizenship Test

Get help preparing for the U.S.

Citizenship exam with this 12 week

classroom course. Study materials

will be provided. Please register in

person at the information desk before

December 5th. Regular attendance is

required. Adults only.

Saturday, Dec. 5, 11:00

Intro to Facebook

Learn the basics of Facebook,

including how to create an account,

sharing public and private messages,

adding photos and adjusting your

privacy settings. Please bring your

charged devices. Adults.

Saturdays, Dec. 5, 12, 19, 2:00

GIVE. GIVE-Growth and

Inspiration through Volunteering

and Education

Volunteers from Thomas Jefferson

H.S. and Robinson H.S. offer tutoring

in math, reading, writing, science,

social studies and ESL. School age.*

Mondays in December, 11:00

Library Tech Help

Get your library-related electronic

resources questions answered.

Includes help with eBooks and

compatible devices. Adults.*
Mondays, Dec. 7, 14, 4:30

Crazy 8s Math Club

Join Bedtime Math’s Crazy 8s, where

you’ll run and jump and make a

mess while learning math concepts.

All-new Season 3 mischief-making

activities. Cosponsored by Bedtime

Math. Grade K-2.

Monday, Dec. 7, 7:00

Book Bingo. Book Bingo is back!

Come join the fun. Everyone who

plays is a winner. Prizes are gently

used books to treasure. Age 7-12

Thursday, Dec. 10, 10:30

Toddler Time

Join us for stories, songs and

activities. Library staff share with

children a love for books, and parents

learn to cultivate early literacy skills.

Age 2-3 with adult.

Saturday, Dec. 12, 2:30

Microsoft PowerPoint

Learn how to put together an

attractive presentation using

Microsoft PowerPoint. Age 13 & up.

Monday, Dec. 14, 10:15 & 11:15

Music and Movin’ with Miss Susan

Join Miss Susan for singing and

moving to music with your little ones.

Cosponsored by Friends of the City

of Fairfax Regional Library. Age 6

months-5 years with adult.

Wednesday, Dec. 16, 4:30

Make and Take

Reuse materials and craft supplies to

make your own unique masterpiece.

Age 6-12.

Thursday, Dec. 17, 10:30

Mother Goose Storytime

Come enjoy stories, songs and

fingerplays and lay a foundation of

early literacy skills for your baby.

Birth-23 months with adult.
Saturday, Dec. 19, 10:30

Family Math Games

Come as a family to try our games!

Build your children’s math and logic

skills while having fun. Games for all

levels with tips for parents to use at

home. All ages.

Monday, Dec. 21, 10:30

PJ Library Book Buddies

Enjoy Jewish storybooks from

the PJ Library and make a craft .

Cosponsored by JCC of Northern

Virginia. Age 6 months-5 years with

adult.

Tuesday, Dec. 29, 2:00 & 3:00

Kaydee Puppets

Kaydee Puppets present “Let it Snow-

Man! A Visit to Santa’s Workshop.

Cosponsored by Friends of the City of

Fairfax Regional Library. All ages.

Wednesday, Dec. 30, 4:30

Brain Games at the Library

Have fun and win prizes with our

board games and card games that

challenge your thinking and build

your skills. Age 8-12.
Kathryn Hoffman Kathryn.Hoffman@FairfaxCounty.gov
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Friends of

 Fairfax Station

26th Annual Holiday Train Show
Please join us on December 5th & 6th for our Annual Holiday Train Show at the Fairfax Station Railroad Museum!  Members get in free!
 

The Show will include a variety of model trains to include Z, N, HO, LEGO, O, Standard, and G scales.  We will also have a Train Doctor on site to assess any model train problems you may have. Stop and admire the antique cars visiting for this event (weather permitting), visit the gift shop, and expect a visit from Santa!
 

Price:
$5 adults (16 and over)
$2 children (5 to 15)
Children under 4 are free.
Sunday, December 13
Railroading PaintFest (1:00 ~ 4:00 p.m.)

Sunday, December 20
Museum Open (1:00 ~ 4:00 p.m.)

Sunday, December 27
Museum Open (1:00 ~ 4:00 p.m.)

 Pete Conklin:  conklinps@aol.com
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Some very interesting exhibits at Blenheim and Fairfax Museum. 

In lieu of the December meeting of the HFCI Board there will be a holiday social on December 13 at the historic home of John Keith.  
 
Are you interested in being a volunteer or docent for historic sites?  Call 703 385 8415 and find out more about it.

 

Would you like to be remembered forever as a citizen of Fairfax?  Buy a brick with your name on it for $100.  The bricks are placed in front of the Fairfax Museum. 

White House ornaments can be purchased both at the Museum and Blenheim: cost $20.00 Call me if you would like me to bring to the meeting.

 

 Programs at the Fairfax Museum and Blenheim:
MUSEUM:  Programs are at 2PM every other Sunday
Fairfax Museum and Visitor Center 10209 Main Street, 703 385 8414
 
December 13: Dining with the Washingtons: Book talk and signing by author Stephen A. McLeod.

                  

 

Exhibit:  December 12 thru January 25, 2016: "Vietnam Combat Art".
 
 
 BLENHEIM CIVIL WAR INTERPRETIVE CENTER, 2PM
 3610 Old Lee Highway
Sunday, December 6: Noon to 4PM:  "Christmas in Camp".  Holiday customs, Victorian crafts: camp drills with
Company D, 17th Virginia Infantry, Fairfax Rifles, C.S.A.
 
 

                                                            SPECIAL EXIBITS
 
Historic Blenheim: November 7 thru December 31, 2015
“Between the States: Photographs of the American Civil War”

 

Website:  historicfairfax.org   Check us out for all our programs and news!!


Hildie Carney: hildcarn31@aol.com
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Kiwanis Club 

of Fairfax
We will be wrapping gifts for Bethany House, fill stockings for the Salvation Army, provide 2 families with food for Christmas, and pick up donations of meals for young minds from Sandy Springs bank.
Mariann Gabor: mgabor@earthlink.net
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November 2015:

· Nov 19-21:  Florida citrus (oranges and grapefruit) sale in the Home Depot parking lot on Old Lee Highway near Fairfax Circle.   These Fairfax Lions events are the largest sources of revenue for Fairfax Lions charitable activities.  [The “Guests” at The Lamb Center across the street always look forward to getting fruit donated by Fairfax Lions.]
· Nov 24:  Thanksgiving Food Basket deliveries to 25 poor families in Fairfax City.  This Fairfax Lions outreach program partners with Lockheed Martin to provide a turkey and all of the trimmings for a complete and wholesome Thanksgiving meal.
· Continued collection, delivery, and processing of donated glasses and hearing aids.  Fairfax Lions participate in this effort twice a month at the Northern Virginia Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center in Arlington.  The glasses and hearing aids are donated to the poor around the world, and are frequently part of Medical Mission trips.
· Continued “Bingo Night” at Fairfax Nursing Center, a nursing & rehabilitation center.  Fairfax Lions lead the twice monthly event and provide friendly and caring assistance to those who have difficulty playing.

· Continued a Fairfax Lions voucher program to provide free eyeglasses for needy people in the Fairfax Lions service area who are referred to us by the County.
· Continued an ongoing Fairfax Lions Vehicle Donation Program, another source of funds for charities we support in Fairfax.
December 2015:

· Dec 17-19:  Florida citrus (oranges and grapefruit) sale in the Home Depot parking lot on Old Lee Highway near Fairfax Circle.   These Fairfax Lions events are the largest sources of revenue for Fairfax Lions charitable activities.  [The “Guests” at The Lamb Center across the street always look forward to getting fruit donated by Fairfax Lions.]
· Dec 7 - 12:  Semi-annual vision screening events for “Guests” at The Lamb Center.  Fairfax Lions, in partnership with The Lamb Center, use portable vision screening equipment to conduct the screenings.  Those “Guests” who need to see an optometrist and obtain glasses are referred to the Center’s staff.  The staff arranges pro bono eye exams and free glasses.  The Lamb Center’s staff, case workers, and volunteers provide numerous types of practical assistance to the poor and homeless.  Their primary effort is focused on preventing and ending homelessness and getting people back on their feet as productive citizens.
· Dec 21:  Christmas Food Basket deliveries to 25 poor families in Fairfax City.  This Fairfax Lions outreach program partners with Lockheed Martin to provide a turkey and all of the trimmings for a complete and wholesome Thanksgiving meal.
· All of our continuing service events.
Martin Lockart:  lock7-mar2@cox.net
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Knights of Columbus

Father Diamond Council 6292
The Council holds business meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s of the month at 8 PM in Providence Hall.   Web site: WWW.6292.kofc.com.

The Council Is selling “Keep Christ in Christmas” Christmas Cards until 20 Dec.  Fresh ChristmasTree Sales started 31 Nov until 21 Dec.

December Activities:

· Dec 5 Council Christmas Party

· Dec 14 Bingo Fairfax Nursing Home

· Dc 15 Grey Ghost Christmas Luncheon

· Dec 18 Assemble Christmas Food Baskets

· Dec 19 Deliver Christmas Food Baskets

· Dec 19 Feed the Homeless in DC

· Dec 31 KOVAR Collections at ABC Stores

Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Optimist Club of Central Fairfax
Completed the following activities during November:   Because of Thanksgiving, we had our dinner meeting on the 10th and our Board of Directors meeting on the 21st and provided food baskets for some needy families

In December, We are having our Fund-Raisers for Fruit & Nuts, will have our social event on the 8th, and will, again, provide food baskets as well as gifts for needy families.

Art Jones: artjones@mris.com
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Parents & Associates, NVTC

Elaine & Ed Senft: esenft@comcast.net
The last discharges from NVTC are expected to occur before the end of January 2016.  Many staff members have already moved on to new opportunities, and those who remain are actively seeking employment.  

 

Our Board will continue to work for the benefit of all NVTC “alumni,” and will begin in January to hold our meetings at the ServiceSource Disability Resource Center in Oakton.  At that time we will update our mailing address to:

NVTC Parents & Associates Alumni

c/o ServiceSource Disability Resource Center

10467 White Granite Drive, Suite 100

Oakton, VA  22124-2763
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[ 1. ] As of  December 1, the membership stood at 74,  69 Active and 5 Honorary Members.  

[ 2. ] In October and November to raise scholarship funds the Club held its "Annual Sees Candy Sales Campaign"raising more than $1,500 thru this sweet-tooth effort!

 3. ] In October and November the club conducted its "annual distribution of dictionaries to third graders" in six schools that feed students into Lanier Middle School and ultimately in to Fairfax High School.

[ 4. ] December Saturdays of 5, 12, and 19 it's Fairfax Rotary's "Annual Christmas Kettle Drive" in front of Giant Food on Jermantown Road and Safeway Foods in the Courthouse Plaza for the Salvation Army's Red Kettle Program.

[ 5. ] December 14 will be the night Santa puts in an appearance for the Club's "Annual Christmas Party for Children" with gifts and buffet dinner for about 40 kids and their parents - compliments of members and their companies.

[ 6. ] See all of the year-round activities and events of Fairfax Rotary on Facebook and at http://www.fairfaxrotary.org/ .

Irby Hollans, Jr:  ihollans@earthlink.net
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Salvation Army 
 Women’s Auxiliary
The Salvation Army Auxiliary welcomed Pete Conklin, the ISCC Ambassador, to the November meeting.  The members enjoyed not only hearing about the functions of the ISCC but Pete’s enthusiastic company also.  His penny jar contribution to the Kettle Fund brought us over our $100 goal for this year.

The Auxiliary is helping with the Fairfax Corps holiday assistance.  Members and friends assembled over 1200 boxes for toys, clothing etc this past Saturday.  The Corps is very much in need of help with the kettle drive as financial contributions are down this year.  If your organization, a group of neighbors or friends can give the Corps a day (Monday thru Saturday) between now and Christmas Eve, please call either Stacy Burke at 703-385-8711 ext 11 or Major Kim Feinauer at 591-269-1818.  The holiday warehouse (at Corps Hdqtrs on West Ox Rd) needs help with sorting stockings, toys etc.  Distribution helpers are needed between 12/15-17, 8:30-4:30.  Please call Mavelyn Alonzo at 703-385-8711 ext 23 for timing.

Connie Lauther: lauthers2relo4u@cox.net
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SAVE THE DATE: April 5th 2016

Shelter House will host it's annual "Changing Lives" Breakfast at 8 a.m. Please come out to support and learn more about who we are and what we do. 

Joe Meyer:  joe.meyer@shelterhouse.org
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Shepherd Center Fairfax Burke (SCFB) 
 SCFB is dedicated to helping older adults continue to live independently, and to providing enrichment and social networking opportunities that keep life exciting and rewarding for them. Programs include Accompanied Medical Transportation and Companion Shopping (for older people who are no longer able to drive), Friendly Callers/ Visitors (for people who are mostly homebound), Caregivers Support Groups (for those who have loved ones with dementia), low-cost exercise classes (to promote strength, balance and flexibility), and Lunch N’ Life, Adventures in Learning, and Wednesday at the Movies which all provide mental stimulation and socialization opportunities. 

SCFB significant future activities, for more information on the below activities see our web site www.scfbva.org:

Winter Wonderland Brass Concert Benefits Shepherd's Center Fairfax- Burke
SCFB,  in partnership with the NOVA-Annandale Symphony Orchestra, and the Reunion Music Society, Inc., will be sponsoring the Annandale Brass - Winter Wonderland concert, with SCFB to share in the proceeds. The concert includes many secular easonal favorites plus Christmas, Hanukkah.  The concert will be held on  Sunday, Dec. 6th at 4 PM at the Richard J Ernst Community Cultures Center, NOVA-Annandale Campus, 8333 Little River Turnpike, Annandale. Tickets costs are: adults -  $10 and children under 12 are free. To purchase tickets prior to the concert date to benefit SCFB contact the SCFB office at 703-426-2824. Here is the link to the flyer:

http://www.scfbva.org/files/winterwondeland2015.pdf
 

LUNCH N' LIFE  

Are You 50 or Better?  Please join us for the next Lunch N’ Life sponsored by the Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax-Burke on Thursday, January 21, 2016 (12:00-2:00 p.m.) at The Lutheran Church of the Abiding Presence, 6304 Lee Chapel Road, Burke..  The entertainment will be the Capital Swing Quartet,, a women's a capella group sing favorite and popular tunes.  For reservations, call Faye Quesenbery at 703-620-0161,  by Jan. 15th.  The cost is $10.00; checks payable to SCFB.   If transportation is needed, call the SCFB office (703) 323-4788.  See www.scfbva.org for more information. Here is the links to the flyers: http://www.scfbva.org/files/lnl_flyer_jan_pdf2016.pdf
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED AS DRIVERS: 

Shepherd’s Center of Fairfax Burke serves those 50+ and who no longer drive.  Volunteer Drivers are needed for trips (Monday - Friday) to medical appointments and Companion Shopping within the Fairfax/Burke area. If you can volunteer your time, please contact the SCFB office at 703-323-4788.  During October Shepherd center provided over 200 rides for medical

appointments and campaign shopping.  SCFB is experience a significant demand for services. Drivers are needed.

 

DEMENTIA CARE GIVERS SUPPORT GROUP sponsored by the Shepherd's Center of Fairfax-Burke will be on October 13th  (2nd Tuesday) at Noon - 1:30 pm at the Lord of Life Lutheran Church, 5114 Twinbrook Road, Fairfax. The group is for those caring for someone with dementia or interested in learning more about providing care giving to a person with a disorder that affects memory  and cognition and may impact behavior and physical abilities. Before attending, contact the facilitator, Eileen Thompson at 703-451-8626 or Eileen.thompson1@gmail.com. Here is the link to the flyer:
Albert Leightley:  Leightley8@verizon.net
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Soroptimist International of Fairfax County 
We are purchasing holiday gifts for the women at Bethany House, which we will wrap at our holiday party on December 12.
Cathy Kelleher:  dandckelleher@cox.net​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​
[image: image20.png]NKOFCQ





     Woman’s Club of Fairfax 



Susanne Grimsley: susanne.grimsley@yahoo.com
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In November, the Zonta Club of Fairfax continued its ongoing monthly food pantry support for the Fairfax County Domestic Violence Action Center (DVAC). The food pantry provides emergency supplies for clients of the DVAC. The Club also provided and delivered Thanksgiving food baskets for clients at Cornerstone in Reston. In December, Zonta is collecting items to fulfill the Christmas “wish list” of a mother and son from DVAC in time for the holiday including clothes and gift cards. 

In continuing Advocacy efforts, our Advocacy Chair, Bobbee Cardillo, made a presentation at the November meeting of the County’s Commission for Women and a representative of the Human Rights Commission to garner support for a collaborative effort on promoting Cities for CEDAW in Fairfax. Discussion by the Commission was deferred until December.
The Club will hold its annual Christmas get-together, in lieu of a regular meeting, on December 6th at the home of one of its members, with appetizers, desserts, and gift exchange. Gift card baskets will also be raffled at that time to benefit the club.
;

At our January meeting, members will hear from an Amelia Earhart Fellowship winner who is working in the Aerospace Engineering Department at the University of Maryland. Our Club will also present a graduate scholarship to our winning candidate from George Mason University at that same meeting.

The next regular Zonta meeting will be held on Saturday, January 9th from 10-11:30 am at the Calvary Baptist Church in Annandale, 9301 Little River Turnpike. The meeting is open to all interested parties.

Enjoy your holidays!

Barbara Lippa:  barbaralippa@verizon.net
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